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Cell 9 Salient Issues (Landsdale – East) 

• This Cell is predominately developed with only 10% remaining (246 lots) remaining to be developed. 

• The Cell has over $24 million in remaining expenditure, including POS acquisition and development of a new community facility building (land 

and building). 

• In this Cell, contribution rates have been retained at $29,947 pending completion of the works and reconciling of all income and expenditure. An 

estimated excess of $2.9 million was identified last year. This has reduced to a potential excess of $2.8 million. The potential excess is also 

dependent upon a further $7.3 million in contributions being received from remaining landowners. 

• The Annual Review includes updated financial transactions incurred since the last Annual Review for the period between 1 July 2022 and 30 June 

2023.  

• The Annual Review for this Cell is included in Attachment 10. 

Recommendation - Administration is not recommending a return of excess funds until greater certainty can be established on the final costs and that the 

current ICPL rate of $29,947 should be retained to reflect the findings of the Annual Review and ensure that adequate funds will be received. 

 

 

 


